Town of Knox

Selectmen's Meeting Minutes 10-11-2016

Present: 1st Selectman Galen Larrabee, 2nd Selectman Jeffrey Stevens, 3rd Selectman William Ingraham, Town Clerk Carol Hamblet, Treasurer Dorrit Emerson and Eric Fowler

Meeting called to order by G. Larrabee at 6:34PM.

Motion, Second and Vote 3-0 to accept minutes of September 27, 2016 Selectmen's meeting as written.

Discussion with Eric Fowler about the property at 464 Kenney Road. G. Larrabee agreed to contact E. Fowler after further research.

The owners of 1416 Bailey Road have submitted a second request for individual valuation figures for land on each side of the road.

A signature is still needed for paperwork associated with Account #464 before it is filed at the Registry of Deeds.

The Board received invitation to attend an "Aging Well in Waldo County" meeting on October 26.

The mailing from Maine CDC concerning animal control was given to the ACO and copied to the the Board of Selectmen.

The Board was given copies of the Drought Resource List from Waldo County EMA.

The Board will have all new road signs placed as soon as possible. Road patching and cemetery work at Sunnyside Cemetery will also be done.

Waldo County EMA has resolved the FCC Licensing issue.

The Board reviewed GA policy information received from the town attorney.

The Board was given copies of the latest MRC mailings.

The Notification of Intent to Harvest form was assigned a Map and Lot number.

The proposed 2017 State valuation for Knox is \$54,350,000.

A query concerning a telecommunications tower in Knox was directed by the Board to the CEO.

A discussion was held on restricted access to the inner town office.

WCAP is offering a "Housing Counseling" service. They are also offering holiday food and gift baskets with the Neighbor to Neighbor program.

2016 abatements and supplements will be handled after the November election. Account #615 was reviewed. Address corrections were addressed. Three new abatement requests were received.

Notifications of Flag Lowering need to be addressed promptly.

The road grading is completed. The Old County Road Extension Bridge has been checked for any needed repairs and is okay.

Treasurer's Warrant reviewed and signed.

Motion, Second and vote 3-0 to adjourn at 8:15PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol E. Hamblet

Town Clerk of Knox